November  27, 2007

RE:  Replacing the Stern Tube and Tube Receiver - 1990 T37

Our stainless stern tube was corroded, and the bronze stern tube 
receiver was loose and letting in water.

It was impossible to unscrew the stern tube from inside (too corroded, 
etc.), so the yard workers sawed off the flared tube end (where the 
dripless unit is attached), then they went outside and cut the 
fiberglass from around the bronze receiver, heated it (no bolts), and 
pulled it and the remainder of the tube out the back.

Not only had the receiver been loose and leaking, it was cracked in two 
places where the tube was screwed in.  Each crack was almost 1 1/2" 
long, and one was nearly 1/16" wide.

They will be installing a big, heavy fiberglass tube (no stainless or 
bronze), and of course a new cutlass bearing.

Jim Ostby
s/v Skycastles

